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Shag Rag 
February 2013  Vol. XIX, No. 2 

Dedicated to the Preservation of the Carolina Shag and Beach Music 

PRESIDENT’S CORNER  
by Dave Bushey 

Aah! Warm breezes, sunny afternoons, a glass of iced tea – Long Island or otherwise. Hey wait a minute! 

Where are you? It’s COLD here. Well, you must be on a Shag Cruise, or somewhere else we’d rather be! 

February is a Super Month for NVSC. Charlie Womble and Jackie McGee are returning for the 16th 

consecutive year to give a workshop and show us really how to shag. The workshop is at Ft. Myer again this 

year on Saturday, February 23 and starts at 12:30. There is a Social Dance at Ft. Myer later that evening at 

7:30. It’s a Covered Dish Event, so contact Jeanne Potter or your favorite Board member to register your dish. 

We get some pretty awesome desserts! Please remember that tickets are supposed to be purchased ahead of the 

Event, so buy your tickets On-Line through the NVSC website or fill out and mail the Pre-Registration Form 

that can be found on the website. Here’s a YouTube video of Charlie and Jackie! http://www.youtube.com/

watch?feature=player_detailpage&v=-YofTQCsSqQ 

And speaking of super, Pro Shagger Brennar Goree is visiting NVSC on Wednesday February 27th! Don’t miss 

this workshop at The Elk’s Club. Brennar was a member of NVSC for many years and a National Shag Dance 

Junior Champion. Here’s a YouTube video of Brennar dancing with Cindy Black, his Hall of Fame mom! 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?feature=player_detailpage&v=nWvegrE8ltE 

And one more Super for February. Don’t forget NVSC’s Super Bowl Party this year. It’s at Sully’s in 

Chantilly, VA. The address is 14513 Lee Jackson Hwy (Rt 50), Chantilly, VA. Bring a dessert! And don’t 

forget your dancing shoes. Gene Griffin will be spinning the records while we enjoy the game. 

I have some bad news for you. Angie and I will not be at the Ft. Myer events. My duties as President ‘require’ 

that I attend the ACSC Winter Workshop in beautiful Fayetteville, North Carolina on the same date. Such a 

shame! But, NVSC will be showcased at the meeting. I get to spend my 15 minutes of Warhol fame telling the 

other 100 Shag Clubs of all the great things that are going on in the Northern Virginia Shag community. 

(Angie, please tell me again how I got roped into doing this??). There is a bright light however. On our way 

home, we will attend the 7th Annual Raleigh Shag Club Cabin Fever Throwdown with Jim Quick and 

Coastline, The Band of Oz and The Fantastic Shakers. I’d say that’s a pretty good line-up! Last year, Angel 

Rissoff and Rhonda McDaniel also showed up! Who knows who will make a special appearance this year.  

Anybody else want to go? 

 

Remember our Inclement Weather Policy. Listen to your favorite radio or TV station for school clos-

ings and evening cancellations. If Fairfax County has closed its schools to evening activities, Wednesday 

Night Shag at The Elk’s will also be cancelled. 
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FEBRUARY DANCE LESSONS AT THE ELKS ON WEDNESDAYS 

8421 Arlington Blvd, Fairfax, VA 

Beginner Level Shag Steps Intermediate Level Shag Steps 

February 6 – Basic and Female Turn February 6 – Hug Pivot and Pivot 

February 13 – Basic and Start February 13 – Pivot and Tuck Turn 

February 20 – Basic and Male Turn February 20 – Pivot and Belly Roll 

February 27 – Basic, Half Turn and Triple Basic February 27 – Sugarfoot with Back Prep & Front Prep 
 

 REMINDER:    Beginner lessons are FREE to non-members, 

but membership is required for the Intermediate class. 

Lessons begin at 7:30 p.m. 
 

Open dancing from 6:30 until 10:30 p.m. 

Please remember to ask Red Dot beginner dancers to dance. 

It takes lots of practice to become a better dancer! 

DJ Schedule for February 
 

Feb 6 Craig Jennings 

Feb 13 Gene Griffin 

Feb 20 Dennis Gehley 

Feb 27 Gene Griffin 

Where and When to Dance 
 

Every Wednesday, 6:30 - 10:30 PM at the Elks Lodge, 8421 Arlington Blvd Fairfax, VA (on Route 50 near 

Prosperity Ave).  Cover charge: $4.00.  Free lessons start at 7:30 PM, no partners needed.  Buffet dinner 6:45 - 

8:00 PM. 

February 3rd, NVSC Super Bowl Party, Sully's Restaurant & and Lounge, 14513 Lee Jackson Hwy., Chantilly, 

VA, from 5:00 till the "fat lady sings."  DJ is Gene Griffin.  NVSC will provide light snacks, or you can order 

dinner from Sully's menu; NVSC members may bring a dessert to share. 

February 17th at JW & Friends, 6531 Backlick Rd., Springfield, VA, 5:00 - 8:00 PM. 

February 23rd at Ft. Myer (open to all; photo ID required); Charlie & Jackie Workshops from 12:30 – 4:00PM; 

regular dancing from 7:30 – 10:00 PM.  See ad below for more details.  

February 27th at the Elks Club, at our regular Wednesday night dance, Brennar Goree will conduct a lesson.  

Brennar is a Super-Star in the Shag (and Swing) world, a former member of NVSC and a many-time National 

Junior Champion. Brennar Gorre and Torri Smith are World Dance Masters 2011. You can see his performances, 

just Google “Brennar Goree” to find them! 

The Battlefield Boogie Club meets on Thursday nights at Shannon's Bar & Grill, 2801 Plank Road (Central Park), 

Fredericksburg, VA 22401, Dancing from 7:30 to 10 p.m.  Call Wes at 540-226-6007 for more information 

Save the Date! Northern Virginia Shag Club  
celebrates  20 years  July 26 – 28, 2013 

 

Mark your calendar to join us  “Remember when …” 
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Advertise Your Business 

in the  Shag Rag! 

CONTACT  
 

Dave Bushey at 

dbushey99@gmail.com 

for details. 

February Birthdays 

 

Jo-Ann Hitzemann 02/01 

Dee Orlando 02/06 

Eric Fink 02/07 

James Raney 02/08 

Robert Busey 02/11 

Tom Romero 02/13 

Kenneth Morford 02/16 

Sue Benson 02/18 

Joel Wallen 02/19 

Susan Young 02/19 

Jimmy Whittaker 02/20 

Adele Robey 02/25 

Marcia Conway 02/26 

Recipe 
 
Pineapple Black Bean Guacamole 
 
2 medium avocados, peeled, seeded, & mashed 2 tablespoons finely chopped red onion 
¼ cup bottled Salsa Verde (available at Trader Joe’s) 2 tablespoons chopped fresh cilantro 
1 tablespoons sour cream 1 tablespoons minced garlic 
½ cup pineapple, diced ¼” and drained well 1 tablespoons lime juice 
½ cup black beans, rinsed ¼ teaspoon salt 
1 jalapeno pepper, minced ¼ teaspoon cumin 
 ¼ cup shredded Monterey Jack cheese 
 
Mix avocado, salsa and sour cream.  Stir in everything but cheese.  Sprinkle cheese on top. 
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News and Announcements 

2013 SOS Cards are Here!  SOS cards for the 2013 calendar are available! See Treasurer Kathy Norris. 

Where do I Get a Copy of the Shag Rag?  Go to the NVSC website, www.nvshag.org, click on Newsletters tab, click 

on the month you want. It’s in PDF format. Or, for a yearly fee of $8, you may have it mailed to your home. Also, copies 

will be available at the Fairfax Elks on Wednesdays.   

Keep Your Membership Information Current   Have you moved, changed phone numbers or email? Contact Bonnie 

Arms at bjrwa@verizon.net or Dave Bushey at dbushey99@gmail.com This is especially important if you want to receive 

“Hello Shaggers” emails— a terrific way to keep in touch with NVSC news, current events, and activities. 

Shag Rag   The deadline for Shag Rag input is the 25th of every month. Please send content to Jim Scanlon at 

jamesscanlon@me.com, or Maryann Lesnick at mlesnick@mlesnick.com. 

BORROWING SHAG VIDEOS..... is easy at NVSC!!! 

Whether you have taken all of the shag classes offered at NVSC or are just looking for new steps 

or tips on technique... our club has a constantly growing library of shag instructional DVD or 

videos. These DVD’s contain more steps and tips than you can shake a stick at and they're 

FREE to club members! All you have to do is put down a REFUNDABLE$25 deposit.   See 

SUE YOUNG on Wednesday nights to borrow or purchase a DVD or video!!! 

[ŜŀǊƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻǎ 
ōȅ ǿŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴŀƭ 5±5ΩǎΦ 
{ŜŜ {ǳŜ ¸ƻǳƴƎ ŦƻǊ 
ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ŀƴŘ 

ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǊŜƴǘŀƭǎ 

From A Beginner 
 

I had heard dancers referring to beach music and shag music.  Being a newcomer I asked for an explanation.  But the 

responses were confusing, so a bit of research revealed that it is all beach music and that people shag dance to it.  So 

the music is BEACH genre and the dancing style is SHAG.   

 

What constitutes beach music?  Well, that seems to be in the "eye of the beholder."  Essentially, it is whatever you feel 

comfortable shag-dancing to, but is generally accepted as including rhythm and blues, heavily influenced in the 60s 

and 70s with Motown music.  

 

Shag dancing began as early as 1928, but never got a good surge until the '40s and it was most popular with the young 

beach-going crowd in the Carolinas, but it also became popular in the United States as far west as St. Louis (my 

memory from the late "40s).  It was a smooth-dancing style that was an alternative to the jitterbug at that time.   

 

And speaking of smooth dancing, I just learned on January 9th that the line dance "Tush Push" is executed differently 

from the Country/Western version because it was too jerky which starts with tapping your heel and hopping.  Shaggers 

start the Tush Push with a "Behind Sailor Shuffle" type of movement which is definitely much smoother.  So 

SMOOTH seems to be the key, and watching the pros dance confirms it.  To me it just feels comfortable and relaxed, a 

style that lets you look at your partner and enjoy the company of each other without the pressure of having to be 

concerned about those who may be looking at you.  Cool! 

Humor 
Two British gentlemen are sitting in a compartment on the morning commuter train to London, reading the Times.  

They are the typical British stereotype: mustache, smoking a pipe, three-piece suit, bowler hat, umbrella, etc.  The 

door opens and a third gentleman (dressed the same) enters and begins reading his paper.  After a few minutes one of 

the gentlemen takes the pipe out of his mouth, gives out a "Harrumph," and proclaims . . . "Brigadier; retired; married; 

two sons, both leftenants."  A few more miles down the track a second gentleman "harrumphs" to get attention and 

states: "Brigadier; retired; married; two sons, one leftenant, one captain!"  The third gentleman who was the last to 

enter the compartment is left with no choice but to state his credentials: "Harrumph . . . corporal; retired; not-married, 

two sons, both brigadiers." 
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DANCE ETIQUETTE 
 

The following article is published with the authority of its author, Sam Lail, who maintains the www.keepshaggin.com website. 

 

“After searching the web and borrowing from some other shag club web sites, below is a summary of good social dancing and dance 

floor etiquette.  Many of the shag club web sites are posting “Shag Etiquette” which was originally posted on the O.D. Shag Club web 

site and those pointers are included as well.  Thanks to all of them for sharing!  Everything here applies to both males and females 

whether you think it does or not! And remember – they are just suggestions, not the gospel; however, it is good etiquette.  Although 

some of this stuff may sound negative, most of the time it is never an issue when dancing – but there are always the “clueless” and the 

“special people” that think that the rules and graces don’t apply to them.  Try not to be one of them and . . . Good luck on the dance 
floor! 

 
1. Show your appreciation.  If dancing to a live band, applaud the band.  If dancing to music played by a DJ, tell the DJ how much 

you appreciate him/her and they don’t mind applause when it’s appropriate either.  They don’t just play for the money!  The more 

you show your appreciation, the better they will play and feel.  Also, don’t forget your waitresses and bartenders!  They work hard 

to accommodate you so show your appreciation and be kind!   

2. Line of Dance.  Shag and swing are considered stationary dances (although swing dances can take up a lot of space).  Two-

stepping and ballroom dances like the waltz or foxtrot are traveling dances.  These traveling dances should move on the dance floor 

in a counter clock-wise direction.  This is called the line of dance.  Sometimes, while dancing to the same song, some couples will 

dance a traveling dance while others may dance a stationary dance.  In this case, the traveling dancers should travel along the 

outside of the dance floor while stationary dancers should dance nearer to the center.   

3. The dance floor is for dancing.  If you’re having a conversation or learning something new, move off the dance floor.  Dance 

space is a premium, so, if you’re not dancing, stay off the dance floor.   

4. The dance floor should be treated with care.  Beverages, food, lighted cigarettes, and chewing gum should never be brought on 

the dance floor.   

5. Asking for a dance.  It is equally permissible for a woman to ask a man to dance as it is for a man to ask a woman.  Take your 

partner’s hand onto the dance floor and at the end of the dance, thank your dance partner.  Typically, it’s good etiquette to accept an 

invitation to dance, but if you don’t want to dance, say so politely by saying, “No thank you.”  If someone turns you down, accept it 

graciously and ask someone else to dance.  Don’t be persistent, take them at their word.   It’s considered bad social etiquette to 

refuse a dance on the basis of preferring to dance with someone else.  In addition, declining a dance means sitting out the whole 

song.  It is inconsiderate to dance a song with anyone after you have declined to dance it with someone else.  The choices are to 

dance with whoever asked first, or to sit out the dance.  

6. Keep your opinions to yourself.  It is not polite to correct your partner on the dance floor.  Remember, this is social dancing!  If 

someone does ask for help or instruction, kindly take them off to the side away from the other dancers. 

7. Dance class instructors should do the teaching.  If you are in a dance class, let the instructor teach.  The instructor will ask for 

your help if needed. 

8. Use Selective Floor Placement.  Establish your slot and continue to dance in it.  Usually the first couple on the dance floor will 

establish the slot.  

9. Dance small.  Don’t dance all over the floor as nobody likes to be pushed around the floor.  Also, save the arm waving, long and 

wide foot steps, and wild leg movements for elsewhere.  Aerials, drops, and slides are best left for jam sessions, competitions, and 

performances.  These type patterns are not appropriate for the social dance floor.  You are not the only one on the dance floor and 

you could hurt someone!  

10. Leaders are responsible for looking out for the safety of their partners since they are directing their movements.  Keep them out of 

danger and be aware of the dancers around you.  

11. Leaders, make your partner comfortable.  If you are dancing with a less experienced dancer, dance to their skill level.  Work as 

a team, don’t showboat.   

12. Leaders, keep it quiet.  If you must count and give verbal leads, keep it low enough that just you and your partner can hear.  It can 

confuse those around you.   

13. Pay attention to the beat of the music.  Just because you can count doesn’t mean you’re on beat.   

14. Be aware of the dancers around you.  Bumping into other dancers is inevitable.  If you bump into someone, kick someone, step 

on someone’s foot, or if they bump into you, always apologize whether it was your fault or theirs.  (Even a short non-verbal 

gesture will do in some situations.) Show concern that no serious injury occurred.   

15. Take care of your personal hygiene.  For your partner’s sake, avoid eating garlic, onions, or spicy foods, and always brush your 

teeth and shower before going out dancing.  If you perspire a lot, pace your dancing, or bring extra shirts, T-shirts, blouses, etc., 

and change sweaty clothing.  Sometimes mints or deodorants will be the right choice! 
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PRIVATE LESSONS 

WITH 

CHARLIE WOMBLE & JACKIE McGEE 
 

Charlie Womble and Jackie McGee (9 times & 10 times National Shag Champions) will be teaching private lessons on Feb. 

21, 22, & 24, 2013 at David & Jerry Rodgers’ house in Fairfax Station. 

SIGN UP NOW for private lessons with Charlie & Jackie by e-mail at rodgersd3@cox.net or call David at (703) 239-8978 

to put your name on the list. Lessons will be scheduled in the order in which the requests for private lessons are received. 

Costs of the private lessons are $85.00/hour lesson with Charlie and Jackie, and $60.00/ hour lesson with Charlie or Jackie. 

“LADIES ONLY” FOOTWORK LESSONS  WITH JACKIE McGEE 
 

Jackie McGee has agreed to teach two SMALL GROUP lessons for women only on footwork for ladies when she and 

Charlie are visiting with NVSC in February 2013 IF ENOUGH LADIES SIGN UP FOR THE LESSONS. These lessons 

will be taught at David & Jerry Rodgers’ home in Fairfax Station, VA from 2:00-3:00 PM and from 3:00-4:00 PM on 

Sunday February 24, 2013. 

Betty B’s SMOOTHIES 
 

60 Seconds The Mills Brothers 

Flamingo Earl Bostic 

Happy Ever After The Bee Gees 

How Do You Stop James Brown 

In The Still of The Night Neville Brothers 

Lady Soul The Temptations 

Lazy River Bobby Darin 

Misty Lloyd Price 

Moonlight Lady Julio Iglesias 

Night & Day Earl Bostic 

September In The Rain Dinah Washington 

Slow Boat To China Ronnie Dove 

Some Enchanted Evening The Temptations 

Wind Beneath My Wings Lou Rawls 

Witchcraft Frank Sinatra & Anita Baker 

The first ladies only lesson (2:00-3:00 

PM) will be taught for intermediate/ 

advanced level dancers. The second 

ladies only lesson (3:00-4:00 PM) will be 

taught for beginner/novice level dancers. 

Due to the size of the dance floor 

available for these lessons, only a limited 

number (7) will be allowed to attend each 

ladies only lesson. Sign-up will be taken 

on a “first come, first served” basis. Cost 

of these “Ladies Only” lessons will be 

$15.00/person. Contact David Rodgers by 

e-mail at rodgersd3@cox.net or call 

David Rodgers at (703) 239-8978 to put 

your name on the list.  
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NVSC COMMITTEES/CHAIRS  

FOR 2012 

* Audit Gloria Bragg 

 Capital Classic Angie Bushey 

* Shag-A-Thon Not named 

* Dance Vaughn Royal 

 Hello Shaggers Valerie Swiger 

 Historian Not named 

* Membership Bonnie Arms 

* Music Fran Mong 

 Newsletter Editor Jim Scanlon (jamesscanlon@me.com) 

 Newsletter Publisher Maryann Lesnick (mlesnick@mlesnick.com) 

 Photographer John Romito 

* Public Relations Not named 

* Social/Hospitality Jeanne Potter 

 Sunshine Maryann Lesnick (mlesnick@mlesnick.com) 

 Web Site Loren Kropat 

*  Denotes Standing Committee 

 
Board Meetings are held each month and are 

open to any and all members in good standing 

who wish to attend. Unless a certain matter is 

placed on the meeting agenda, attendance is 

for observation, not participation. Since board 

meetings may not take place at the same time 

and place every month, please alert the 

Secretary at least one week in advance if you 

wish to attend (so that we may accommodate 

you). Copies of Board Meeting Minutes may 

be available on the www.nvshag.org website, 

or you may request copy(s) from the Club 

Secretary.  

2012 Board 

President Dave Bushey 703-338-1563 dbushey99@gmail.com 

Vice President Sue Young 571-340-0043 suey@theaeap.com 

Secretary Angie Bushey 703-338-8377 angelaabushey@yahoo.com 

Treasurer Kathy Norris 703-941-1889  klnorris99@msn.com 

Director-at-large Sharon Geyer 240-447-7842 geyermd@yahoo.com 

Director-at-large Ed Hamer 703-508-5974 ed_hamer@yahoo.com 

Director-at-large Mark Hendrickson 703-282-1033 markandgolf@verizon.net 

Director-at-large Fran Mong 703-283-6973 franmong@aol.com 

Director-at-large Donna Romito 703-971-1618 donsabs@yahoo.com 

 

"The Internal Revenue Service notified 

NVSC on April 19, 1999,  that we 

have been accepted as a non-profit 

social club exempted  from paying 

Federal income taxes.  Anyone 

interested in reviewing NVSC's 

application and supporting documents 

provided to IRS, the IRS exemption 

letter, or the club's annual Form 990 

to the IRS, please contact the club 

Treasurer." 

Happy ValentineLs Day ! 

mailto:sandra.traylor@dcma.mil
mailto:geyermd@yahoo.com
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About Our Organization… 
 

Northern Virginia Shag Club (“NVSC”) was organized to preserve the Carolina Shag Dance and its 

accompanying music— Beach Music! NVSC dances the Carolina Shag every Wednesday night at: 

 

Elk’s Lodge, 8421 Arlington Blvd, Fairfax, VA 
 

Come join us—learn the Carolina Shag! Free beginner lessons begin at 7:30 p.m. A Buffet dinner is 

available for purchase. There is open dancing from 6:30 to 10:30 p.m. 
 

COME JOIN US! 

Shag Rag 
NORTHERN VIRGINIA SHAG CLUB 

P.O. Box 5522 

McLean, VA 22103 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We’re on the Web! 

See us at: 

www.nvshag.org  


